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VIC may lift ban on planting genetically modified food

14/5/07:
Victoria is expected to lift a ban on planting genetically modified (GM) food crops.
The ban could be lifted as early as February, paving the way for new food varieties in supermarkets, Fairfax newspapers said.

The Bracks government is preparing to scrap the moratorium that stops farmers using GM products.

The pressure has come from farm groups and the federal government.

And other states are expected to follow suit.

GM supporters say a surge in agricultural productivity could happen, with farmers able to plant crops resistant to weeds, insects and salinity and that need less water.

Federal Agriculture Minister Peter McGauran said it was time to move on.

"I strongly believe in the environmental and economic benefits of GM crops," McGauran said. "Farmers have much to gain, particularly in times of drought, from growing GM crops such as wheat and canola that use less water and herbicides than conventional crops.

"Our farmers will endure significantly higher costs, for no greater return -- and consume more water than necessary -- if they are prevented from adopting GM technology."

A source close to Steve Bracks said the ban "will be allowed to expire next year".

Victorian Agriculture Minister Joe Helper said the moratorium would expire on February 29.

"In the coming months, as the end of the moratorium approaches, the government will be consulting widely with industry groups and the community," Helper said. "The federal Office of Gene Technology Regulator is responsible for the regulation of human and environmental-health issues, while the states have responsibility for marketing and production issues."
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